
 
 

To be submitted to the Council at its meeting on 14th July 2016 

 
PORTFOLIO HOLDER – ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT 

 
      13th June, 2016 
 
PRESENT:      Councillor Watson (in the Chair) 

  
Officers in attendance: 
 

Angela Blake Director of Economy and Growth 

Simon Jones Property Solicitor - Legal 

Mark Scarr Deputy Head of Highways and 
Transport - Engie 

Debbie Swatman Traffic Team Manager – 
Highways - Engie 

Jo Paterson Scrutiny and Committee Support 
Officer  

 
Also in attendance:  
 
Councillor Oxby – Leader of the Council 
Councillor Brown – Ward Councillor, Croft Baker 
Mr. Seddon – Lead Petitioner 

 
 
PH.EE.1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 There were no declarations of interests in respect of items on the agenda.  
 
PH.EE.2         PETITION – REINSTATEMENT OF A PARKING PERMIT SCHEME ON 

ELM ROAD/ELM AVENUE, CLEETHORPES 
 

 The Chair invited the lead petitioner to present his petition. 
 
 Mr. Seddon, advised that parking had become more difficult recently 

particularly with the increasing high number of cars making parking nearly 



impossible for local residents. Many employees and shoppers were 
choosing to use Elm Road for free parking rather than the Council owned 
car parks. Residents were now concerned that on their return home they 
would be unable to get parked outside their homes. There had also been 
an increase in car damage due to this issue. It was hoped that this could 
be resolved with the introduction of a parking permit scheme. 

 
 Councillor Brown, Ward Councillor for the area, was very concerned for 

local residents and particularly their families. He felt that due to Elm Road 
being located extremely close to Cleethorpes central shopping area, this 
was now causing the road to suffer from a lot of traffic. He was also 
concerned that local residents were now struggling to park outside their 
homes. He therefore fully supported the introduction of a parking permit 
scheme. 

 
 Ms. Swatman advised that they would assess the situation on Elm Road 

and if it was suitable for a scheme they would draw up some proposals 
and inform residents. 

 
 The Chair advised that 51% of residents needed to be in support of a 

parking permit scheme in order for it to be re-instated. 
 

RESOLVED – That the petition be received and the current situation on 
Elm Road, Cleethorpes be assessed for suitability for a parking permit 
scheme. 

 
PH.EE.3        TRACKING  
 

The Portfolio Holder considered a report tracking the   recommendations 
of previous meetings. 
 
RESOLVED – 
 
(1)  That, in relation to PH.ET.3 petition (School Initiative Road Safety, 

Alexandra Road, Grimsby), Officers report back to a future meeting 
with the results of the consultation. 
 

(2)  That, in relation to, DNPH.ET.14  (petition, Habrough    Flashing 
signs), there be continuing monitoring of the site. 
 

(3)  That in relation to DNPH.ET.16 (petition Pedestrian  Crossing 
Stallingborough), it be noted that Officers were awaiting 
confirmation of the location of the proposed crossing. 
 

(4) That in relation to DNPH.ET.31 (petition opposed to proposals for 
yellow lines on the resident side of Cromwell Road, Grimsby), this 



be removed from the tracking report as it was noted that the scheme 
had now been implemented and this would continue to be monitored 
in the next school year.  

 

(5) That in relation to PH.ET.19 (Pelham Road, Immingham weight limit 
restriction), it be noted that the weight limit had now been approved 
and Officers were awaiting the signage to be installed. It be further 
noted that the Council needed to ensure the signage linked in with 
the timing of the opening of the new road. 
 

(6) That in relation to PH.ET.46 (Traffic Regulation Order, Dorothy 
Avenue, Waltham), this be removed from the tracking report as it 
was noted that a revised proposal had been undertaken and 
residents had now been informed.  

 

(7) That in relation to Traffic Regulation Order Chichester Road, 
Cleethorpes, this be incorporated into an upcoming scheme planned 
for later on this year.   

 
 

There being no further business, the Portfolio Holder closed the meeting 
at 10.45 p.m. 

 
 
 


